SIXTH TAXING DISTRICT



October 8, 2014

COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING

APPROVED ACTIONS

I.
ATTENDANCE:

PRESENT:  Commissioners Tammy Langalis, Mike Barbis, John 





Igneri, District Treasurer John Verel, District Fire Marshal and





District Property Manager Ed Carlson, District Clerk Andrea





Woodworth.





ABSENT:  District Ass’t. Property Manager Jason O’Donnell

II.
DISCUSSION ITEMS:

· Property Manager Ed Carlson informed the Commission about prices for propane for this season.
· FraniTaylor, 44 Roton Avenue, talked about the improvements the RPTA is planning for the


paddle hut and its area.  She asked if the Commissioners could share in any of the expenses.

· Rob Frazier, 158 Highland Avenue, spoke about the bad condition of some of several of the dogwoods planted along Highland Avenue at the Community Center property.  He has a plan to replacethem and asked if the Commission has any funds left in the tree budget.

· The RCA Summer Concert Series was discussed with the Commissioners saying that they


were very happy with the concerts at Bayley Beach.  They discussed several issues that they have


with the ones in Pinkney Park.  The Commissioners thanked Andy Meyerson for his work and


complimented him on the quality of the music.

· Commissioner Barbis said that the Long Term Planning Committee for the Rowayton Village District has been working on ways to encourage the Norwalk Planning and Zoning Commission to change the rules for required parking so that retail and food businesses aren’t subject to such onerous parking requirements for their establishments.  
· The Commission is working on the phone system for the new District offices.  When the new system is in place, the District offices will be transferred to the new space.

· Mr. Barbis said that work will begin soon on hook up of the Community Center to the sewer in McKinley Street.

· The manager at Wee Burn Beach Club had voluntarily groomed Bayley Beach several days a week during the season.  The Commission gave him a thank you gift.

· The construction at Rowayton Elementary School is going along and is on schedule.  Mr. Barbis


said that the construction company is a good one.  They are adding a music room, an art room and 



four new classrooms.  There will be a new larger gymnasium so that the school will once again 


have the capacity to have school-wide assemblies.

· The Nativity Pageant will be held in Pinkney Park this year due to the construction at Rowayton School.

· Commissioner John Igneri said that the construction on the Bell Island Bridge should be completed by Thanksgiving.

· The Sammis Street pumping station should be finished by the end of the year.

· The construction on Rowayton Avenue near the RR Station should be finished around Thanksgiving.

· There has been an ongoing discussion in Norwalk on home siting and Coastal Area Management.


The controversy is whether or not home plans should come before a review panel.  There is a


 meeting on this subject Thursday, October 9, at Norwalk City Hall beginning at 7 p.m.

· District Treasurer John Verel said that our expenses are at 37% of the budgeted expenses for FY 14- 15.  He also said that the Audit, which took the entire week of September 15, 2014, has been

 completed as far as the field work is concerned.  The Auditors will make a presentation to the

  
 Commission during the December meeting.

· District Fire Marshal Ed Carlson said that the Chief and Ass’t Chief of the Rowayton Fire Department have been having a discussion on mutual aid and response.  Mr. Carlson thinks that they will continue with the current policy of calling if help is needed from Norwalk FD or others.

· District Property Manager Ed Carlson informed the Commissioners that work is progressing on the manufacture of a new “Entering Rowayton” sign post.
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· Mr. Carlson also said that the dog park people will raise money amongst themselves to pay for a two stage entrance to the park so that the dogs can enter in an enclosed area where the leash may be taken off before gaining access to larger dog park.
· A new sink and faucet has been installed in the ladies’ room at Bayley Beach.
· Parts needed for the new playground have been received and will be installed.
· They will winterize the ball park drainage system and the tennis/ball park bathroom soon before

the onset of very cold weather.

· A new sound/light board has been installed in Pinkney Park.
· Mrs. Langalis mentioned a bare spot in the middle of the dog park.  She was hoping that area could be fenced and seeded so that the grass could be allowed to get established before the winter.
· It was also mentioned that the two gates of the fence onto McKinley are not connecting.
· Former Community Policing Officer Joe Jensen suggested that it may be time to have a truck safety check point installed in the near future.  
· Mr. Jensen also mentioned the fee schedule for infractions at the train station.
· There was a discussion of the possibility of a wedding on August 29, 2015 to be held in Pinkney Park.  More information is needed. 
· The Green Moon pre pre-school will hold a 2 hour Halloween Party in the lower part of Pinkney Park on the afternoon of August 31.
· There was a discussion of a rash of break ins in the area .

III.  
ACTION ITEMS:

· The Minutes of the September 10, 2014 meeting were approved as submitted.

· The Commissioners said they would keep the discussion open on finding funds to help the RPTA with their repairs and reconstruction at the Paddle Hut.

· The Commissioners will consult the “Tree Budget” to see if any funds were available to replace the dogwood trees that are in bad shape along Highland Avenue at the Community Center.

· The Bayley Beach Parking Lot will be striped in the spring.

· The Clerk was asked to write a letter to Norwalk Police Department Chief Thomas Kulhawik requesting that a truck squad be assigned to Rowayton to do a truck safety check.  Increased truck traffic has been noted in the district.
· The Commissioners gave their permission for residents Matt and Lisa Fry to hold a community pumpkin carving day at Bayley Beach on October 25.

· The Commissioners gave their permission for Robert Stockton to park guests’ vehicles in Old


Field Park on October 25 when he is hosting a Halloween Party.  They approved this only if it is 



not raining or not muddy in the park.  They will require that Mr. Stockton provide a Certificate of 
Liability Insurance naming the Sixth Taxing District as “Additional Insured”.

· After a motion by Commissioner Mike Barbis was seconded by Commissioner John Igneri, the


October meeting of the 6th Taxing District Commissioners was adjourned at 9:50 p.m.
